ANSLL Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
April 10, 2011
Stoll Home
3:00pm - 4:30pm


Members in Attendance:  Gene Peters, Inger Maslin, , Rick Elliot, Richard Wilson, Ed Bradley, Dave Davies,  Scott Choate, RuthAnne Stoll , Milan Peich , Doug Neville 

With Regrets:   Tim Corcoran, Brian Canterbury, Richard Farmer, Valerie Gaskins

Guests:  Tim Hurlebaus and Dennis Wright - AAA Managers; Paul Viola - AAA Commissioner and T-ball Manager

Meeting Called to Order:  3:15pm

Minutes from Previous Meeting:  
· A motion was made by Doug and seconded by Gene to approve the March 2, 2011, Board of Directors meeting minutes.  The minutes were approved by the members present.    

Trophies:  Kathryn Hollingsworth said she would order them.  Action Item 1:  Inger will contact Kathryn to confirm and find a key volunteer to shadow Kathryn.  

Yearbook Coordinator:  Need to begin work on this immediately to get preliminary information in place.  Picture day at Howery went well on April 9th.  Fourteen teams had photos taken that day.  The Pine Ridge photo date is May 7th with a rain date of May 14th.  Action Item 2:  Inger and Milan will work together to find a key volunteer to assist with this process and pull the yearbook together.

Budget:  We need to submit two forms to the county for scholarship reimbursements.  Action Item 3:    Ed will follow through with this and get information to county.  We still have a few outstanding registration fees.  Action Item 4:  Ed will send out invoices for payment.  We did not get approved for tax exemption this year.  Ed is working with our CPA and the state of Virginia to change this status for next year.  Ed will report to us next month on his progress.

Tournament Committee:  We need to get eligibility forms out to the Juniors, Majors and AAA Commissioners (Paul Lluy, Jeff Stoll and Paul Viola).  Before distribution the form needs to be reviewed and a few changes made about required attendance.  Action Item 5:  RuthAnne and Scott will review form and make changes.  Form will be sent to the commissioners afterward.  Action Item 6:  RuthAnne will ask Bob Sottile for tournament dates.  ***Tournament Coordinator needs to be identified by May meeting.***

Coach Clinic Update:   There was a good turnout at the clinics.  Out of the 30 coaches who attended the clinic about 11 were new coaches.  Richard Wilson recommends that we do this type of clinic again next year.  Action Item 7:  Milan will put the link to the VBC Hitting video on the website.  Action Item 8:  RuthAnne will check with the Coach Deck distributors to see if we want to buy some of their baseball  drill card sets.

Game Schedules:  Gene has the game schedules ready to go.  He will send out and post on the website ASAP.  Practice nights will stay the same.  We decided to keep games on Saturday, April 16th as originally scheduled due to expected back ups from rain reschedules.  
· Need to remind managers that there should be no rescheduling between managers due to field and umpire schedules already in place.  This information will be sent  to the managers via the league commissioners.  Games can only be rescheduled for weather related reasons.
· All weather related reschedule requests need to go to the Director of League Operations (DOLO) from the league commissioners.  
· The League Commissioners and the DOLO will be the only people to contact the scheduler of umpires to get games rescheduled.  

Consolidation Report:   Action Item 9:   RuthAnne needs to get Scott paperwork to complete the package.  

Transition Teams:  There are 12 players who have registered online for this team.  

Orders Update:  
· Manager shirts:  The shirts will be in sometime this week.

Field Update:  
· Lights at Pine Ridge:   Lights need to be turned on manually for games.  If the county closes the fields, we will not be able to use the lights even though we could possibly use the fields.  Action Item 10:  Scott will write up instructions on how to access and use the lights at Pine Ridge.  This information will be sent to the commissioners and managers.
· We need to pay the county $3,764 in maintenance fees.  
· Pine Ridge: 
· Is the sprinkler behind the mound on the Majors field broken?  Action Item 11:  Rick will look at it with Jeff Stoll
· Need to move bluestone to the bullpens
·  Batting cages need to be prepped for the turf
· Dirt boxes at all fields need to be re-filled
· All pitching machines are working
· One set of bleachers at Micklewright is broken.  Action Item 12:  Rick will call the county to report the broken bleachers

Old Business:  
· None.

New Business:  
· In order to be sure all information about the league is passed onto the appropriate people, the board has decided to funnel information through the commissioners.  By using this system we hope to avoid miscommunication and conduct business in a more organized fashion.  Action Item 13:  Inger will send an email to the commissioners about this new communication method.
· Games will be played on Saturday, April 16th.  Action Item 14:  Inger will email this information to the league commissioners.
· Mid-Season manager meeting:  Monday, May 9th at 7:30pm at Canterbury Woods  Action Item 15:  Inger will try to reserve the cafeteria at CWES for that date.
· District 4 hosts a tournament in June.  Dave Davies wants to know if we can participate in it.  Action Item 16:  Dave Davies will talk to Bob Sottile to see if this is a possibility.

Meeting Adjourned:  A motion was made by Milan and seconded by Inger to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting ended at 5:57pm.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, May 4, 2011 at 7:30pm in the CWES Library
